
MG (Ret) Patrick D. Sculley     9-12-1947 – 4-14-2025 

MG (Ret) Patrick D. Sculley, former deputy surgeon 
general and 23rd chief of the U.S. Army Dental Corps, U.S. 
Army deputy surgeon general, and chief of staff, U.S. Army 
Medical Command, passed away on April 14, 2025, after a 
long and courageous battle with cancer. 

Sculley’s legacy is one of extraordinary service, 
scholarship and enduring impact. His online obituary and 
the Summer 2025 issue of the AAD Newsletter contain an 
in-depth tribute to Sculley. 
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https://associationofarmydentistry.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Sculley-MG-Ret-Patrick-David-9-12-1947-4-14-2025.pdf
https://associationofarmydentistry.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/V4_FENeditJaysList_Tributes_06222025.pdf
https://associationofarmydentistry.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/AAD-2025-Summer-Newsletter-FINAL-6-30-2025.pdf

